
From: Board Of Supervisors
To: Jesseka Rodriguez
Subject: FW: The Folly of the Monoliths
Date: Wednesday, May 14, 2025 9:46:24 AM

-----Original Message-----
From: Kathy 
Sent: Sunday, May 11, 2025 10:51 AM
To: Board Of Supervisors <boardofsupervisors@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: The Folly of the Monoliths

****CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from
unknown senders or unexpected email.****

This AM, in line for Mother’s Day breakfast, I talked with a woman who had been given permission to view one of
the units in the new tenement on Pacific and Laurel.  She said she was SHOCKED by the small very small square
footage, with a bedroom that would accommodate only a regular sized bed and maybe a dresser.  The front room
was small and the small porch provided room enough for two sitting on chairs and that was it.  For $2500, this is a
rip off and oh, by the way, the bathroom was an afterthought.  Are you aware of this; as those who approved these
construction projects, you should admit your mistake and do something immediately.  Insist the builders to create
larger units by tearing down some walls.  I am sending this to Santa Cruz Local and the “Sentinel”.  This is such a
joke and an expensive one at that.

Kathy Cheer

Santa Cruz, CA. 95060




